

Headmaster
Mr Nicholas Bevington
head@townclose.com

14 Ipswich Road, Norwich, Norfolk NR2 2LR (01603) 620180 www.townclose.com

7<sup>th</sup> June 2019

## To Parents of Year 8 Pupils

## **Dear Parents**

The Common Entrance results are due out on Friday 14<sup>th</sup> June. Some senior schools get their results out slightly earlier than this, but it is customary for prep schools to release results to the children only after all results are in. This avoids problems caused by some children knowing their results earlier than others and enables the School to deal sensitively with any children who have not done as well as they were hoping. The situation is complicated further at Town Close because the Year 8 pupils will all be in the Lake District.

Nearly all of the Year 8 pupils are having their exams marked by us this year and results will be given to parents in a sealed envelope when the pupils return from the Lake District next Friday.

For those pupils receiving results from their senior schools, we will contact parents as soon as all results are known to confirm the expected happy outcome and we will also let the children know up in the Lake District. They will receive their actual results on their return to Town Close in the same way as all the other pupils.

Yours sincerely

Nicholas Bevington